

# פתרון הבחינה **באנגלית**

'קיץ תשפ"ג, 2023, מועד ב', שאלון: 16584 גרסא א מוגש ע"י צוות המורים של "יואל גבע"

#### <u>:הערות</u>

- 1. התשובות המוצגות כאן הן בגדר הצעה לפתרון השאלון.
- 2. תיתכנה תשובות נוספות, שאינן מוזכרות כאן, לחלק מהשאלות.



מדינת ישראל סוג הבחינה: בגרות

משרד החינוך קיץ תשפ"ג, 2023, **מועד ב** 

מספר השאלון: 16584

### אנגלית

## שאלון ו'

(MODULE F)

#### הוראות

א. משך הבחינה: שעה וחצי.

ב. מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה: בשאלון זה שני פרקים.

פרק ראשון – הבנת הנקרא – 60 נקודות

פרק שני – מטלת כתיבה – 40 נקודות

סך הכול – 100 נקודות

ג. <u>חומר עזר מותר בשימוש</u>: אחד המילונים או אחת המילוניות מן הרשימה שבאתר הפיקוח על הוראת האנגלית ובאתר של אגף הבחינות במשרד החינוך.

נבחנים "עולים חדשים" רשאים להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי–שפת אימם / שפת אימם–אנגלי. השימוש במילון אחר טעון אישור של הפיקוח על הוראת האנגלית.

#### ד. הוראות מיוחדות:

- (1) יש לכתוב את <u>כל</u> התשובות בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכך).
  - יש לכתוב את כל התשובות ב<u>אנגלית</u> וב<u>עט בלבד</u>. (2)
- יש לכתוב את הנוסח הסופי של מטלת הכתיבה בעמוד 9. אם תצטרכו, תוכלו להשתמש גם בעמוד 10.
  - (4) בתום הבחינה יש להחזיר את השאלון למשגיח או למשגיחה.

<u>הערה</u>: על כתיב שגוי יופחתו נקודות מן הציון.

יש לכתוב <u>במחברת הבחינה בלבד</u>. יש לרשום "טיוטה" בראש כל עמוד המשמש טיוטה. כתיבת טיוטה בדפים שאינם במחברת הבחינה עלולה לגרום לפסילת הבחינה.

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון רבים, אף על פי כן על כל תלמידה וכל תלמיד להשיב על השאלות באופן אישי.

#### בהצלחה!

/המשך מעבר לדף/



אנגלית, קיץ תשפ"ג, **מועד ב**, מס' 16584

#### PART I: WRITTEN RECEPTION (60 points)

(ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS)

Read the text below and then answer questions 1–7.

#### **NEW WORKING ARRANGEMENTS**

I During the Covid pandemic, governments throughout the world introduced laws that required companies to shut their offices. As a result, hundreds of millions of office workers switched to working from home. They were generally happy with the benefits of the new arrangement: flexible working hours, and no time wasted on commuting to and from work. In fact, once offices were able to open again, many employees were reluctant to go back for the whole workweek. Instead, they asked their companies to allow them to continue working from home all the time, or at least a few days a week.

II Many companies agreed to these new working arrangements – and they too have benefited from them. With fewer people going to work every day, desks can be shared so less office space is needed, and that means huge savings on rent and electricity. "There are also companies that decided to keep their offices permanently closed," says Lucy Grant, editor of Business News. "And with everyone working online from home all the time, it doesn't matter where employees live. Consequently, workers can be recruited from anywhere in the world. That's a tremendous advantage for the companies because there's currently a global shortage of highly trained staff, especially in the USA, Germany, and Japan."

III However, not everyone is pleased with having to work from home, even part of the time. Some workers complain that conditions at home are not good enough – for example, they may not have a reliable internet connection or space to set up their work desk. Many also point to the isolation they feel at home. "It's not just the opportunity to chat over a cup of coffee that they miss," says Grant. "They find that they work more efficiently when they can discuss an idea or a problem with a colleague sitting nearby. Managers too have reported that people accomplish more when the whole team is together in the same room."

IV Working from home has also created issues of trust. "Many companies suspect that when employees are at home, they spend less time working than they should. Therefore, these companies install special programs on their workers' home computers to find out when they take breaks," says Grant. "Obviously, people hate to be watched by their bosses in this way, and it damages working relationships." She believes that this is another reason that most staff members might eventually decide that going to the office every day is better than working from home.

/המשך בעמוד 5 / עמוד 4



#### אנגלית, קיץ תשפ"ג, **מועד ב**, מס' 16584

#### **QUESTIONS** (60 points)

Answer questions **1–7** in <u>English</u>, according to the text. In questions **1** and **5**, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

- **1.** What are we told in paragraph I?
  - i) How companies responded to workers' requests.
  - ii) Why people stopped working in their offices.
  - iii) When offices were allowed to open again.
  - iv) What companies thought of the new laws.

(6 points)

**2.** Why might office workers prefer to work from home? Give <u>ONE</u> reason. Base your answer on information in paragraph I.

COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.

תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח

They want to ... have flexible working hours.

(6 points)

**3.** How do the new work arrangements help companies? Base your answer on lines 8–10.

COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.

Companies can save (money spent) on rent and electrity.

(7 points)

**4.** What are we told about the companies mentioned in lines 10–13?

COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.

תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח

We are told why they are able to **recruit workers from anywhere in the world.** 

(7 points)

- **5.** According to paragraph II, what do the countries mentioned in line 15 have in common?
  - i) Most businesses there have closed down.
  - (ii) They don't have enough highly trained workers.
  - iii) They have a shortage of jobs for highly trained workers.
  - iv) Most people there work from home.

(6 points)

/המשך בעמוד 6/



#### אנגלית, קיץ תשפ"ג, **מועד ב**, מס' 16584

**6.** Why might workers prefer to work in their company's offices rather than from home? Give <u>TWO</u> reasons from the following lines.

COMPLETE THE SENTENCES.

(1) **Lines 16–18:** 

In the office, they have a reliable internet connection.

תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח

(2) Lines 18-21:

In the office, they **dont feel isolated.** 

תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח

 $(2\times7=14 \text{ points})$ 

**7.** What does Grant explain in paragraph IV?

PUT A  $\sqrt{}$  BY THE TWO CORRECT ANSWERS.

She explains why (–).

- ...... i) some companies watch the people working from home
- ...... ii) people working from home need fewer breaks
- ...... iii) people will get used to the new working arrangements
- ..... iv) working relationships are very important
- ...... v) most workers might prefer to spend the workweek at the office
- ...... vi) conditions for working from home will improve

 $(2\times7=14 \text{ points})$ 



## <u>נספח</u> 16584 שאלון (MODULE F)

<u>תשובות אפשריות נוספות</u>

	שאלה 2:
save the time spent commuting to and from work	
save time	
	שאלה 4:
hire workers from anywhere in the world	
	:שאלה6 (1)
have space to set up their work desk	
	:שאלה 6 (2)
can chat over a cup of coffee	
can work more efficiently	
can discuss an idea or a problem with a colleague sitting nearby	